
   
City Meeting 
May 8th, 2025 

 
The Adams Board of Commissioners met in regular session, at 7:00 p.m. in the Bell School Board 
Room. Mayor Evans and Tyler Estep were present. Megan Baird was absent. 
   
Open with A Prayer 
The meeting was called to order and Bro. Tyler Estep led in prayer. Mayor Evans requested all in 
attendance to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
City Council April Minutes 
Minutes from April were presented. Evans asked if there were any additions or corrections. With 
no additions or corrections, the minutes were approved. Evans made a motion. Estep seconded the 
motion. All in favor, none opposed. Passed 2-1. 
 
Financials 
The financials were presented for April. Evans asked if there were any additions or corrections. 
With no additions or corrections, the financials were approved. Evans made a motion to approve, 
Estep seconded the motion. All in favor, none opposed. Passed 2-1. 
 
Old Business 
 
Ordinance 2025-065– FY 2025 Budget Amendment 
Evans  made a motion to approve Ordinance No 2025-065- FY 2025 Budget Amendment-Second 
Reading. Estep seconded the motion. A Roll Call was made. Evans “Aye” Baird “Absent”, Estep 
“Aye”. Stand Approved. 
 
New Business 
 
1.Ordinance 2025-066-FY 2026 Budget Amendment  
Evans made a motion to approve Ordinance 2025-066- FY 2026 Budget Amendment. Estep 
seconded the motion. A Roll Call was made. Evans “Aye”, Baird “Absent”, Estep “Aye”. Stand 
Approved. 
 
 
2. Unpaid Property Taxes 
City Manager Anna Redfern informed the board that there were some residents that had 
outstanding propert taxes that were past due. She will be discussing with the attorney on actions 
to be taken. 
 
3. Risher Update 



City Manager Anna Redfern notified the Board that the residence of 103 S Adams had been sold 
and that the city would be reimbursed for the leins the city had on the property due to property 
cleanup.  
 
3. Joint Economic Board Grant 
The City applied for a grant last year for the new gym lights, a new door, and new electrical work 
in the gym. The City received a check for $10,600. 
 
Public Comments- None 
 
Museum Board- None 
 
Rec Club- None 
 
 
 
Fire Department- 
Chief Tucker stated that he has 5 firefighters that will be taking a Swift Water Training Class.  
He also stated that A&G Diesel would not be putting the lights on the truck. Chief Tucker has 
some bids for the cost of lights to be installed and it totaled to $8400.  
 
Evans made a motion to install lights on the truck. Estep seconded the motion. All in favor, none 
opposed. Passed 2-1. 

 
Reports From Staff- 
 
City Recorder Leslie Phelps notified the board that she passed the Payroll and Pensions Exam for 
the CMFO Program Certification. 
 
There being no further business, Evans made a motion to adjourn. Estep seconded the motion. The 
meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm. 
 
 
 
_________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Leslie Phelps, City Recorder    Robert Wayne Evans, Mayor 
 
 


